Throckley Primary Care

Minutes of the Patient Participation Group Meeting

Tuesday, 4th March  2014
Present:  
Mandy Curtis (Receptionist), 

Patients:  BP, RC, WD, ER, PS.

Apologies for Absence:   Marie Bottomley (Unwell)
1) Mandy welcomed and thanked everyone for attending the meeting and explained that Marie sends her apologies for being unable to attend the meeting as she is currently unwell at home.
2) Minutes of previous meetings held on 4th June2013.
Reviewed and agreed.
3) Care Quality Commission (CQC)

Mandy informed members that as yet we have not been told when our inspection is likely to be but are continuing to prepare for it as and when it happens.
4) Staffing at Throckley Primary Care

GP’s

We have three new GP Registrars who joined us in February, Dr Helen Harman, Dr Sarika Gorantyal and Dr Akila Thangaraj (who re-joins us following her maternity leave). 
Admin team

Carole our secretary who is taking early retirement is now not leaving us until 21st March  2014.
On Monday 10th March 2014 we will be welcoming two new members of staff to the reception/admin team, Daniel and Larissa will be joining us as part of an apprenticeship scheme. 
5) Patient Forum Meeting
BP and MC attended the recent Patient Forum Meeting at Denton Burn Methodist Church on 23rd January 2014.  During the meeting we heard from Martin Bell from Newcastle West CCG who introduced us to Christianne Ormston who is the new Patient and Public Lead officer for Newcastle West CCG.  We also heard from Jackie Cairns the Locality Director for Newcastle West CCG regarding the work they have been doing on the Children and Young People Commisioning Programme, Mental Health, Urgent Care, End of Life Care and the Older Persons Programme.  There was also an open forum session to discuss in small groups what we thought about the meetings and what could be improved.   
6) Electronic Prescribing
Still no firm date as yet for this.
7)  Online Services
The new system for booking appointments and ordering prescriptions is due to be up and running by the end of March, anyone who has registered should receive an e-mail to register very soon.
8) Patient Communication
This month we will be conducting a patient survey, members were shown a copy of the survey from last year and asked to come back to us with any suggestions for change they may have.
9) Any Other Business

None

10) Dates and Time of next meetings
Venue Throckley Primary Care 
Tuesday 3rd June 2014 @ 1.30pm – 3.30pm

Tuesday 2nd Sept 2014 @ 1.30pm – 3.30pm
Tuesday 2nd Dec 2014 @ 1.30pm – 3.30pm
